
As a reminder, the Advertisement specifically identifies RULES OF CONTACT that apply 

during the contract selection process, commencing on the advertisement posting date and ceasing 

at the time of final contract selection. Any contact determined to be improper, at the sole 

discretion of DOTD, may result in the rejection of the proposal (i.e., DOTD Form 24-102). 

 
Please note, all questions received by DOTD are not necessarily answered, only those 

questions deemed by DOTD to enhance or clarify the advertisement will be addressed. 

 
CONTRACT NO. 4400019166 

IDIQ CONTRACT FOR TUNNEL INSPECTION 

STATE PROJECT NO. H.011006.5 

F.A.P. NO. H011006 

STATEWIDE 

 

Question and Answer 

 

April 17, 2020: 

 

Q1. Based on Addendum No. 2, dated April 6, 2020, the Minimum Personnel Requirements 

(MPRs) section outlines the required licensure/certifications for the Mechanical Engineer 

(Item No.5). Will the DOTD allow the Nationally Certified Tunnel Inspector / Mechanical 

Professional Engineer to meet the LAPELS licensure requirement prior to executing the 

contract?  

A1. The LAPELS requirements will remain as currently stated in the advertisement.  

 


